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REMINDERS 
 
 Fri 12 Nov, Hārewa 

Athletics 

 Fri 12 Nov, SOK’s Ice 
Blocks for sale after 
school $2, cash only 

 Mon 15—Fri 19 Nov, 
Hārewa Swimming 

 Fri 3 Dec, Teacher 
Only Day —SCHOOL 
CLOSED 

 Thur 16 Dec, Last Day 
for 2021, 1pm finish 

 Wed 2 Feb 2022, First 
Day Term 1 

 

DEAR PARENTS AND FRIENDS 

NGĀ MIHI NUI KI A KOUTOU KATOA. GREETINGS 
TO YOU ALL. 
Our students are certainly enjoying their sports options 
this term which have included Senior Triathlon, touch 
rugby, cricket coaching and swimming for different 
groups across the school. Tomorrow is Hārewa 
Athletics day, so there has been plenty to keep the 
children active as part of their personal “wellbeing”. 

Today we have hosted the Leadership Team from 
Mornington School who came to explore learner agency 
across our school. Feedback from the group was that a 
strong “culture of learning” was evident across the 
school and that students were very settled and engaged. 
They loved the physical environment teachers have 
developed for their classes, with lots of “learning walls” 
and prompts for what we expect of our students both as 
learners and as leaders. 
 

REMEMBRANCE DAY SERVICE 
Today the School Councillors and House 
Leaders represented the school at the 
Cromwell RSA Remembrance Service. The 
date November 11th and time 11am were 
significant, as this was when World War 1 
ended back in 1918. We felt very proud of 

Ms Peters who sang 
the National Anthem. The service 
was attended by RSA members, 
students from Cromwell College 
and Goldfields and a small 
gathering of community members. 



“Iti karearea ka                                                                                                              

hikatea ka taea” 
The smallest falcon can reach the top of 

the tallest tree” 

END OF YEAR REPORTING & STUDENT PROFILES 
Testing processes for end of year reporting and student profiles have commenced in 
classes, as teachers begin to gather and collate student progress and achievement 
information in reading, writing and mathematics. This information, along with 
ongoing observations of children’s learning, is used to make an OTJ (overall 
teacher judgement) of each child’s achievement which is reported in their student 
profile. This is a very busy time for teachers and it is important that students 
maintain their focus on learning, to ensure they achieve their best possible results 
in assessments over the next few weeks. 
 

CLASSES FOR 2022 
The composition of classes each year is given careful consideration by both the 
Senior Leadership Team and classroom teachers with social factors including 
relationships with other children being considered when there is a choice of classes. 
In every class, either composite or straight year level, there is a range of academic 
achievement. We also consider gender balance in each class, but ultimately this is 
dependent on how many boys and girls we actually have at each year level. 
Sometimes there is quite a difference between these numbers. We work to ensure 
there are groups of children working at a similar level within each class, but 
academic ability is not a major factor when we are making decisions about classes. 
Most of our classes will be composite classes (two year levels combined) which is 
the norm in most schools and allows for greater flexibility of placement. 
 

TRANSITION TO COLLEGE PROCESS 
This year our Year 6 children will hear from Year 7 college students about life at 
college. Our students will have a chance to ask Year 7 students questions they have 
and to hear about their experiences of life as a Year 7 at college. Our Year 6 students 
will visit college on Friday 26th November. Ako Hub teachers will also meet with the 
Dean of Year 7 to discuss class placements for 2022. 
 

GAME TIME IN AKO 1! 
Ako 1 have been learning Kī-o-rahi, the fast-paced 
game incorporating skills similar to rugby, netball, 
rippa and touch, with Mrs Egerton over the last few 

weeks. It has been a 
great opportunity to 
incorporate their Māori 
language and love of the 
outdoors into their 
learning.  We can't wait 
to see them teach 
everyone else! 
 



YEAR 5/6 TRIATHLON 
Congratulations to all our 5 & 6 students 
who competed in our school Triathlon on 
Wednesday 3 November.  You showed 
courage, perseverance, and a positive 
attitude. We were very proud of how you 
encouraged every competitor to do their 
best.  A huge thank you to our parents who 
helped with marshalling on the day, without 
your support this event wouldn't have gone 
ahead! 

2022 AFTERSCHOOL CARE BOOKINGS 
We are now taking bookings for Afterschool Care in 2022.  This includes new and 
existing bookings.  Please contact admin@cromprimary.school.nz asap if you would 
like to make a booking.  Please note, for existing bookings any outstanding invoices 
must be paid in full by 20 January 2022.  Failure to do so will result in the 
cancellation of your booking. 

SOK’s Ice Block Fridays – Term 4 

SOK's will be selling ice blocks every Friday after school 

on the tennis courts and at the bus stop - $2 - cash only 

please 

‘Look how far you’ve come…. and then keep going”   
Anonymous 

mailto:admin@cromprimary.school.nz


SOK’S FUNDRAISER’S 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO - 

McKenzie C, Charlotte T and 

Harper N for selling the most 

raffles and to Te Raki B for being 

the first sold card back!! 





 
FINANCES 

 School Costs will be billed to your child’s account.  A 
statement will be sent out monthly that shows the 
items billed and payments made. 

 Please pay by  internet banking (03-1735-0004162-
000). Please put name and what it relates to as the 
reference and/or e-mail Tegan  to advise.  If you are 
unable to pay by internet banking, payment can be 
made by cash or cheque.  Please place  cash/cheque in 
a named envelope and specify what the payment is for 
on the envelope.  The envelope can be given to the 
classroom teacher to come to the office in the purple 
bag.  If dropping the envelope to the office, please put 
envelope in the post-it slot.  We do not have eftpos.   

 We have limited cash, so please endeavour to 
pay the exact amount of cash. 

 You can pay regular amounts to cover costs e.g 
$5 per week if NE-Y2, $10 per week if Y3&4, 
$15 Y5&6.   

 Should you require assistance to meet school costs, 
please contact the principal or Tegan in the office as 
there is assistance that is available. 

UNIFORM 

New Uniform can be purchased from Tanya at 

Metrografix.  Tanya is in the Metrografix office from 9am 

until 2:45 daily.  If uniform is needed outside this time 

please call and arrange a time that suits.   

E-mail: tanya.metrografix@xtra.co.nz, telephone 03 

4454533, cell: 027 6213582. 

House T-shirts are available for $20 

Highlighter Vests can be purchased for $10 each 

Boys School Socks, lovely quality nice dark navy - 

available in twin packs $9.00 per pack (so $4.50 a 

pair). 

School hats with the house colours ($20) - pre-ordering 

available now  

SCHOOL 

LUNCHES… 
 

Heat Ups: 

There will be no 

heat ups until 

further notice. 
 

Subway 

Tuesday:   

Please order and pay 

online.  Visit 

 www.subwayexpress.co.

nz (you will need to 

register if you haven't 

already) and click on the 

School lunch option.  

Choose Cromwell 

Primary School from the 

drop down list.  Choose 

your sub and then work 

down the list to select or 

deselect cheese, salads 

etc.  On the last page is a 

box where you can make 

additional notes (eg..no 

sauce). The subs ALL 

come with sauce by 

default.  You will have to 

do a separate order and 

payment per child.  At 

this stage you can’t order 

school lunches via the 

app. 

 

“Kumi’s Sushi at 

Highlands” 

Fridays: 

Vegetarian or Teriyaki 

Chicken, Tuna & Mayo 

—$6 for 6 pieces or $7 

for 8 pieces.  Please 

order before 9am on 

Fridays via the link on 

our School Facebook 

page. 

 

http://www.subwayexpress.co.nz/
http://www.subwayexpress.co.nz/


COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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